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Week 2 Term 4 -  2024 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

Welcome to Term 4 

We’re thrilled to welcome everyone back for the final Term of the year. Term 4 brings many  
important events, achievements, and opportunities for students across all year levels, as we close 
out the school year on a high note and roll over into our new Year Groups on 11 November 2024.  

HSC Examinations Underway 
Best  of  luck to  our  Year 12   students  as   they  undertake  their  HSC exams this Term!   We 
are immensely proud of their dedication and hard work.  

 
Year 7 2025 Transition Activities 
We’re excited to welcome our incoming Year 7 students for 2025! Transition activities will begin this 
term, offering students an opportunity to get to know the routine for high school, meet their  
teachers, and make new friends. A full schedule of activities is available on the School Facebook 
page. We’re looking forward to helping our new students feel prepared and excited for the year 
ahead. 
 
Kindergarten 2025 Transition Activities 
Our Kindergarten transition activities for the Class of 2025 are underway soon. These sessions are 
designed to help our youngest learners feel comfortable and confident as they prepare for the  
exciting journey into primary school. The children will engage in a variety of fun activities that  
introduce them to their new learning environment, teachers, and classmates. These experiences 
are a great way for families to connect with our school community and for students to start building 
friendships. We look forward to welcoming these new faces and making their transition into school 
as smooth and enjoyable as possible. 
 

Stage 5 Hamlet Performance 
Our Stage 5 Drama students have been hard at work  
rehearsing their production of Hamlet under the 
coordination of their teacher Tahnee Arnold. Their  
creativity and love for the stage is very strong and we can’t wait 
for performance day. 

 
Congratulations to Our Vocal students 
A special congratulations to our vocal students for their  
outstanding achievements at the Lismore Eisteddfod!  
 
Their exceptional performance earned high praise from the 
judges, who commended them for their talent,  
preparation, and interpretation. We’re incredibly proud of our 
students for their hard work and dedication to  
excellence in music. 
 
Here’s to a fantastic Term 4! Thank you to all our  
students, families, and staff for your ongoing support and  
enthusiasm. Let’s make this a memorable end to the school 
year!                                                                                                                                    Sally-Ann Thompson 

http://www.nimbin-c.schools.nsw.edu.au/
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 Nimbin Central School 

Term 4, 2024                                  Key Dates 

Friday 25 October— Fri-
day 8 November 

2024 PLP Parent Interviews 

Friday 25 October—
Friday 1 November 

Year 6-7 Transition Visits to Feeder Primary Schools 

Monday 28 October—
Friday 1 November 

Primary 3-6 Intensive Swimming  

Monday 28 October HSC Exam Mathematics Extension 

Tuesday 29 October Minimum Standards Y10 Online Test (catch up) 

Wednesday 30 October Hamlet Performance for Secondary students MPU 2pm—3pm 

Kindergarten Orientation 9 am—11 am 

Thursday 31 October K-2 Excursion Nimbin Residential Aged Care 

HSC Exam Drama 

HSC Exam German Beginners 

Friday 1 November Zone Beach Volleyball Gala Day (Evans Head) 

HSC Exam Biology 

Monday 4 November School Spectacular Rehearsal—Tweed River High 

Tuesday 5 November HSC Exam Design & Technology 

Wednesday 6 November Kindergarten Orientation 9 am—11 am 

HSC Exam Society & Culture 

Minimum Standards Y10 Online Test (catch up) 

Thursday 7 November Primary Sport K-2 Swimming 9.15 am—10.15 am 

Bahzooley 5 pm—8.30 pm 

Friday 8 November Primary 3-6 Sport Swimming 9.15 am—10.15 am 

Monday 11 November Year 12 Formal 6.30 pm 

Wednesday 13 November Kindergarten Orientation 9 am—11 am 

Thursday 14 November Primary Sport K-2 Swimming 9.15 am—10.15 am 

Friday 15 November Primary Sport 3-6 Swimming 9.15 am—10.15 am 

http://www.nimbin-c.schools.nsw.edu.au/
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FROM THE DEPUTY 
Living Online 
People are spending more time online than ever before. Everyone. Often it is through necessity, as 
many essential services go online, activities and sporting clubs advertise and book online only and 
social communications move from a cuppa at the kitchen table to the convenience of a screen. 
Technology, device accessibility and the internet have changed the framework of how society lives 
and like anything, it has pro’s and con’s. 
 
Despite the “Off and Away” Device Policy implemented in all NSW Government Schools in 2023, 
we are starting to see devices and online activity, particularly social-media use, creep back into our 
classrooms and playground at Nimbin Central School. These activities may be adversely impactful. 
All Students, Caregivers and Community Members are assured that the “Off and Away” policy  
remains in place for all students and we would respectfully ask you to please have a conversation 
with your young people about the use of personal devices during the school day. Primary students 
are not permitted to have mobile phones or devices in their possession during the school day and 
Secondary students are required to have mobile phones and other communication devices off and 
away during the day (including breaks). All primary students must check their devices in the front 
office before commencement of the school day. All secondary students who are seen on their  
devices will be directed to also hand in the device, to be collected at the end of the day. 
 
Parents and Caregivers are asked to be mindful that online events, issues, arguments, bullying or 
conversations, including through online games, chats or social media, can often still manifest in the 
school environment without the presence of devices. As we all know, being behind a screen can be 
very empowering and sometimes things are said or done that would not have occurred IRL (in real 
life). These online activities can often manifest at school, sometimes immediately or several months 
(or even years) down the track. It is also worth noting that online communications move faster and 
further than physical communications and that the internet never forgets!  
 
The Australian Government, in accordance with many governments around the world, have put 
technology regulations, ratings and age-limits in place for our most vulnerable – our children. 
Please take a moment to review the age limits of popular social media apps and online games  
below and consider the reasons why these restrictions are in place. Please note that the information 
provided was accurate at the time of writing.  
 
Caregivers are also encouraged to sit down with your young people regularly and play their  
favourite online game or get them to “introduce” you to their online friends. Being active in the online 
space with your child is much more effective than being reactive when something negative occurs. 
 
There are many options for support around online literacy and e-Safety. Nimbin Central School staff 
is always available to offer support. Our favourite websites are eSafety.gov.au, ThinkUKnow.org.au 
and the Digital Citizenship resources at www.nsw.gov.au. 
 

 
Thank you and safe browsing, 

 
 

Kellie Cockburn (Rel.) 
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INTENSIVE SWIMMING PROGRAM  
This term, our students have made impressive progress through our intensive swimming lessons program. 
This week, K-2 students participated in daily swim sessions designed to improve their water safety skills and 
boost their confidence in the pool. The structured lessons, led by  our teaching and certified instructors,  
catered to all skill levels, from beginners learning to float to more advanced swimmers refining their  
techniques. We have  seen significant improvements, with many students achieving personal milestones.  
 
The program also placed a strong emphasis on water safety, ensuring students developed essential  
life-saving skills that will benefit them both now and in the future. We’re incredibly proud of the growth 
we’ve seen in our students and look forward to offering summer swimming for sport which will continue 
building their swimming abilities and confidence. 

Heather Jessup 

http://www.nimbin-c.schools.nsw.edu.au/
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FUTSAL COMPETITION 
On Thursday 19th and Friday 20th September students travelled to GSAC to compete in U14s and U16's Fut-
sal (indoor soccer) against other schools in the Northern Rivers Region. The U14's boys team had a  
number of first time Futsal players and did their best to hold their own against more experienced teams. 
The following day, our intrepid U16's team, a bunch of girls from Year 7 to 11 played for the first time  
together against Evans River. Although Savannah and Jocelyn both performed fantastically in goals, and Ava 
had a couple of shots on the post, the final score was 2-0 to Evans, and another loss to Woodenbong in our 
second match. Our boys U16's team won their first two games definitively, however came up against some 
tough competition against the Rivers College in the final showdown. Despite the losses everyone had a 
fantastic day. 
 
Jocelyn: "We had good opponents, they played well, we did our best." 
Arien: "I think it was really fun I had a great time. Everyone was a great sportsman and we played some 
good futsal." 
Shea: "More futsal." 
Ava: "I got hit in the face. Futsal is love." 
 
The next opportunity for representative sport is the Beach Volleyball Gala day at Evans Head, on Friday 1st 
November. Keep an eye out and get your notes in quick for that one to ensure your spot. 

Lucia Schultz 

http://www.nimbin-c.schools.nsw.edu.au/
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YEAR 12 FORMAL ASSEMBLY 
 
The Year 12 Formal Assembly was a memorable occasion that brought together students, staff, 
and families to celebrate the remarkable journeys of our graduating class. The event featured the 
presentation of various class awards, recognizing individual achievements and contributions that 
have enriched our school community. Special awards were also given to those who have gone 
above and beyond, showcasing their dedication, leadership, and perseverance throughout their  
educational journey. 
 
During the Assembly, both staff and students took to the stage to share heartfelt reflections on 
their experiences at school. These personal stories highlighted the friendships formed, the  
challenges overcome, and the incredible moments that have shaped their time here. It was a 
poignant reminder of the shared experiences that have fostered a strong sense of community and 
belonging. 
 
As we applauded their accomplishments, we also wished our Year 12 students all the best for their 
future endeavors, particularly as they approach their upcoming exams. This Assembly not only  
celebrated the past but also looked forward to the bright futures that await each student. It was a 
fitting tribute to the hard work, resilience, and spirit that define this exceptional cohort as they  
prepare to embark on their next adventures. 

Sonja Mitchell 

http://www.nimbin-c.schools.nsw.edu.au/
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MESSAGE FROM THE OFFICE: 
 
Are your contact details up to date?  If you have changed residential or postal address and/
or changed telephone numbers recently, please contact the school office to update.  Email 
addresses are also valuable.  To provide for the safety and  well-being of your child, we need 
the most current information available.  

http://www.nimbin-c.schools.nsw.edu.au/
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NGULINGAH NURSERY EXCURSION  
 

On Monday October 21, Year 7 and Year 8 Agriculture students had a half day excursion to a local 
native plant nursery only 10 minutes travelling time from NCS! 
 
A large range and variety of bush food tucker plants and seedlings were observed with valuable 
information provided by nurseryman Gordon to the students on best ways to propagate and nurture 
specific species that have been delivered to the school and are ready to plant at the school farm. 
 
A great time was had by all and the classes really enjoyed the experience. 
 

Kellie Cockburn 
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NCS Newsletter Team 

 

Design & Editing:  Julie Wone   

Proof Reading:  Sue Willis 
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The school canteen is desperately looking for volunteers. If 
you can spare some time to help out, it would be  
greatly appreciated. Even just an hour or two can make a 
big difference to the quality and variety of food we are able 
to provide to students.  Call Simone on 66891355 or drop 
in to see her. 

MESSAGE FROM THE CANTEEN 
 
Parents please do not send $50.00 notes to the canteen for lunch  
orders or purchases. Change is not always available to accommodate.   

http://www.nimbin-c.schools.nsw.edu.au/
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